
 
 

OCTOBER  MEETING WILL BE HELD AT THE VENUE IN TALLMADGE 
 

OCTOBER 2017 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
October 2 – TTCC Membership Meeting – 7:30 PM – The Venue 

October 14 – Dedication of EO Monument – Western Reserve Military Cemetery 
October 25 – TTCC Board Meeting @ Heretta’s – 7:30 PM 

      
 

www.facebook.com/tiretowncorvetteclub                www.tiretowncorvetteclub.com 
 

10x NATIONAL NCCC COMPETITION CHAMPIONS 
                                                           

 
Chevrolet trademark(s) used with the written permission of General Motors. 

 
 

TTCC 2017 Officers Phone Email 
President – Tom Geul 330-630-2708 tgeul@neo.rr.com 

Vice President – Chuck Heretta 330-498-0107 cheatn1@att.net 

Secretary – Bonnie Smith 330-825-7283 smith-frank@sbcglobal.net 

Treasurer – John Taube 330-633-3841 j.taube@att.net 

Membership – Diana Bray 330-603-9346 Wbray1@neo.rr.com 

Governor – Peg Quine 330-630-9071 Wquine1@aol.com 

Social – TTCC Board   

Sunshine – Barb Ruman 330-688-1225  bjr4life@aol.com 

Fast Glass Editor  -  
              Elaine Heretta            
 

330-498-0107 chtnldy1@att.net 

  

 

 



MEETING LOCATION FOR OCTOBER 2 
THE VENUE – TALLMADGE CIRCLE 

 Meal and socializing 6 PM – 7:25 PM 
We will be ordering from Danny Boy’s menu 

 
 

 

From the President 
 

By the time you get this Newsletter, Tiretown will have finished its last sanctioned events of the 
year. These events were 6 Autocrosses held Sunday, September 24th at the Lorain Count 
Speedway. The officers have asked for your help at meetings, in Newsletter’s and through emails. I 
hope we will be pleasantly surprised with a good turnout by our members. 
  In the next few months Tiretown will be collecting 2018 dues and holding officer elections. In 
addition, we are planning a December 16th Xmas party and a Banquet for January 27th, 2018. As 
usual we will be asking for help and participation. More details will be coming out in flyers. 
  
SAVE the DATE, March 2nd & 3rd, 2018 for the East Ohio Regional Banquet. 
MEETING LOCATION FOR October 2, 2017 through April 2, 2018 (1st Monday of each month) 
will be at the VENUE off Tallmadge Circle. Food and drink can be ordered from the Firehouse or 
Danny Boy’s menu. October 2 will be Danny Boy’s. You may start ordering any time after 6 PM. The 
formal meeting will start promptly at 7:30 PM. 
 

Tom Geul 
  

 

 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday    Happy Anniversary 
 

October 03  Genene Patrick   October 11  Frank & Bonnie Smith 
October 14 Linda Schluneker                October 20 Dave & Lori Weninger 
October 14  Frank Smith        October 27 Rick & Pam Reynolds          
October 18 Thomas Lappert                         
October 30  Jeannette Nichols                                                            

 

 



TIRETOWN CORVETTE CLUB BUSINESS MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 11, 2017 

Waterworks Park 
 

SECRETARY   Received a newsletter from Corvette Troy. Motion to accept minutes of last meeting by 
Barb Ruman, seconded by Dave Weninger 
 
TREASURER   We show a profit after paying expenses for car show and steak out 
 
MEMBERSHIP   Mary Kay & Dave Cook and Jackie & Ladd Horvath become official members this 
month. 
 
SUNSHINE   Dick Starts doing fine after operation. Gene Stenger doing a little better. Judy Spada is 
recovering well. 
 
GOVERNOR   Will cover the St. Louis Governors meeting in the next newsletter.  Sixty-four people 
have registered for the East Ohio monument dedication at Western Reserve Military Cemetery in 
Rittman. There is still time to register.  Membership cards will be emailed to members. New members 
will receive a packet and new member cards.  New members can fill out the form in their packet and 
receive a National Council license plate surround. 
 
VICE PRESIDENT    Chuck wore a Ruman red  shirt in honor of  Amy.  We have been very 
successful in supporting other clubs this year. We would like to have even more attendance so we 
can stay in fourth place. See flyers in newsletter for dates.  Orville car show did well.  Ice cream was 
good, baskets did well and we got some new members.  Will send out an E-mail blast on future 
events. 
 
NEWSLETTER   Last chance to order club shirts 
 
PRESIDENT   The board decided on the Venue for our meetings from October thru April.  We will 
alternate menus between Firehouse and Danny Boys. Regional Banquet will be  March 2nd and 3rd.  
Try to save the date.  More info later.  Christmas party will be Dec l6th at the Union Hall.  We will need 
help decorating.  Banquet will be January 27th at the Venue.  We had 10 members attend the 
Convention.  Trophies were won by Frank and Bonnie (2), Chuck and Elaine (3).  Peg got second 
place in her class at the Peoples Choice Car Show.  Peg brought the Duntov Award trophy that was 
won by Tiretown in 1999.  It had been on display at the museum and we were the first club to win it. 
 
50/50 won by Bill Bray 
Corvette Bibles won by Linda Schluneker and Dave Weninger 
 
Motion to adjourn meeting by Bob Ruman seconded by Dave Weninger 
Meeting 
adjourned 8:00PM 
 

Bonnie Smith,  Secretary 

 



 
 

Vice President          Chuck Heretta 

Hard to believe it is Fall when the temperatures are in the high 80’s.  Well, the competition 
season is coming to an end with just a few days of events left.  Last Sunday, the 24th, was one of 
those hot days.  Tiretown hosted Fun Center’s sanctions at Lorain County Speedway along with 
Corvette Cleveland.  A respectable turnout of forty-two entrants from multiple Clubs.  Tiretown was 
well represented with driving entrants of Dennis Patrick, John “overall FTD” Taube, Melanie 
Hardman, Chuck Heretta, Elaine “eat my dust” Heretta, and first timer Bonnie Smith. Yes, you read 
that right. Tiretown workers included Linda S, Genene P, Tom G, Peg Q, Gary T, Frank S, Ken and 
Connie C.  Thanks to each and every one for bearing the heat and keeping our hope of a fourth place 
Regional finish alive.  

That being said, please schedule some time in your busy life, to help Tiretown finish strong.  
There are just a few car shows left and some rallies.  The shows are in Wooster and Vermilion.  The 
rallies are in Medina with Medina Corvette Club hosting. There is even the return of the Halloween 
Rally.  Look at the flyers in this issue of the newsletter and make your plans.  Call me if you have 
questions and we can set up a meeting place to travel together. 

 My final thought for this issue deals with trying new events. Last weekend we did a matching 
times event.  Speed was not the determining factor but being consistent while on the course. Bonnie 
Smith tried it and continued with the speed events. Her times got quicker as she became more in tune 
with the car and course. Congrats to Bonnie!  A new challenge for you may be doing a rally.  This is a 
predetermined route in which you follow directions and answer questions along the way or at the end.  
First timers normally do well. The first set of rallies will be in the daylight to make it easier. Give them 
a try and help your Club.  Keep coming to the meetings, as they now move indoors, at the Venue in 
Tallmadge. Thanks for participating this year 
 

Chuck 
       
 
 
 
 

Membership 

Twenty-three members of TTCC met for our monthly cook-out and meeting at Waterworks 
Park in Lakemore. We had two visitors - my (our) Bill Bray and Brigitte Zandreai, a significant friend of 
"Dutch" John Schwarze. We enjoyed Steaks from our August Steak out social and the usual hotdogs 
and kielbasa, lots of side dishes and desserts were provided by various members. 
  Our October 2nd meeting will be at the Venue on Tallmadge Circle.  Enter the building from 
the South Ave (Rte 91) side. We will be ordering from the Danny Boy’s menu.  We will alternate 
between Danny Boys menu and the Firehouse Grill menu at our meetings this Fall and Winter. 
  It is renewal time. Time to fill out the Appliation for Tiretown and NCCC. The Form is in the 
Newsletter, make your check payable to Tiretown Corvette Club and give or mail to me - Diana Bray, 
287 Watson St., Akron, OH 44305. I will start accepting renewal applications and payments this 
month and into November. I hope that you all will renew your membership in a timely manner. 
  
Diana Bray 
  



NCCC GOVERNOR’S MEETING 09/09/2017 
COMPETITION 
When running a Rallye Answers to questions, clues, and similar items should be a minimum of 100 yards 
beyond any turn so that the driver and navigator are completely finished with all driving safety issues 
involved in making the turn safely before they must start following Rallye instructions again. 
MEMBERSHIP 
Reminder anyone moving or changing their email address needs to give change to Club Membership 
person.   
NCCC membership is now 19,028 which is an increase of 738 from the May Meeting.  
There is a form in the New Member packet, the new member needs to complete this form and return it to 
the NCCC Membership Director, Amelia Workman, and she will send you an NCCC license plate cover 
for free. 
Membership renewal time is coming up, be sure you list your email address and your 9-digit zip code.  
New members will receive a hard membership card in their packet and members renewing will be emailed 
their membership.  If you don’t have an email your membership card will be emailed to me and I will see 
that you receive it. 
TREASURER 
Treasurer reported that NCCC is financially sound.  The 2018 budget will be presented at the November 
mtg. 
CONVENTION – BOWLING GREEN, KY August 21-25 2017 
The 2017 Convention in Bowling Green was a great success.  There were 28 kegs of beer consumed, 44 
boxes of wine and 1,196 sodas with a profit of $16,000. 
Convention 2018 will be in New Orleans, LA   July 14 – 20, 2018     Treasurer will be Nancy Bailey and 
Convention Registration will open February 1st Central Daylight Time 
A bid for 2019 was received from Denver, CO.  July 7 – 12, 2019, Looking for bid for 2020 
INSURANCE 
There were 7 incidents reports since the May meeting. When having an event, if you need NCCC 
insurance, you need to apply for it at least two weeks prior to the event.  If you have any questions about 
NCCC insurance, you need to go to www.corvettesnccc.org and click on insurance and then click on FAQ.  
If the answer to your question is not listed, contact me and I will get the answer 
BLUE BARS 
Let Elaine or I know if you are not receiving your Blue Bars.  If you move you need to let your Governor 
know so the NCCC Database can be updated.  Reminder that your 9-digit zip code is needed and can be 
found on USPS.com.  Blue Bars is available for reading on the NCCC website. 
CHARITY   
There were 1200 tickets sold and a donation to St. Jude was $3,500.  Winner was Donald Campbell - has 
not decided if he will take the cash or money for the car.  Tickets are available for the 2018 raffle on line at 
$50 a ticket and you can win a certificate valued at $56,500 toward a new Corvette or a cash offer of 
$40,000.  Proceeds will go to St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital. 
SCHOLARSHIP 
Any child or grandchild of an NCCC member may apply for a scholarship. The application is available on 
the NCCC web site.  There were 10 Scholarships awarded for 2017.  Applications for 2018 need to be 
submitted by June 1, 2018.   
FUTURE CORVETTE OWNERS ASSC. 
There is a total of 2145 members as of 09-06-2017.  East Ohio Region has 155 FCOA members.  If there 
have been any changes to their address, please notify Pat Kelly with the corrected information or myself. 
Reminder,the FCOA membership fee is only a one time cost of $10.00.   
SPONSERSHIP  
Debbie Lindsey, Director of Sponsorship, has decided to step down after 17 years to spend more time 
with her new grandchild.  This is an appointed position, anyone wanting to apply for this position can go 
on the NCCC website for a description of position along with the application.  

 

Peg Quine 
Governor     



10th Anniversary of

Corvettes
For the

Troops

Event Chairman:
Bea Webb 440-934-6261

E-mail bwebb61@centurylink.net

10:00 AM to 4:00 PM

Open to all Corvettes

Need not be club member to show

www.lakeshorecorvettes.com

Special Thanks to:
Public  Welcome

For updated details & more flyers see:

September 30 2017

Corvette Car Show
Come & Help Support the Troops

Pat O’Brien Chevrolet Vermilion

2315 State Road Route 60

Vermilion, OH.

Participants are responsible for any damage caused by canopies, chairs, or other loose 

items. You may be asked to remove any items not properly secured.    Non-NCCC 

Members are not covered by NCCC Insurance, flying of drones not permitted  

Governor: Ric Keller

P.O.Box 592 Elyria OH 44036

216 780 2663

Rt-2

Rt-60

Pat O’Brien 

Chevrolet

and

Type of Event: Two Car Shows

Club: Lake Shore Corvettes, Inc.

NCCC Region: East Ohio

Entry Fee: $20.00 includes both

Location: (See Map Below)

Sanction Numbers: EO 083-008, -009

Date:    Saturday   September 30 2017

Registration Opens: 10:00 AM

Closes: 12:00 PM

Drivers Meeting          12:00 PM

Votes in by: 1:00 PM

Awards Presented:       3:00 PM
All times are EDT time



    MEDINA CORVETTE CLUB 
                 Beginners Chance rallies 

                 Sunday  October 1, 2017  
                               Sanction numbers EO-116-004 /005 /006 

           Rain or Shine 

   Starting & Finishing at Swenson’s Drive-In 

   40 Brookmont Rd. Akron/Montrose  

          10:30 am registration opens, closes at 11:30 am 

       Tech Inspection at 11:45 

   FIRST CAR OFF AT 12:00 PM / ALL TIMES ARE ESATERN STANDARD SAVINGS TIME  

 $20.00 per vehicle   

      ITEMS REQUIRED - driver & Navigator / valid driver’s license / Proof of insurance   

all vehicles welcome, only N.c.c.c. members may earn 
competition points / trophies will be awarded for the first 3 
finishers in each rallye. Proceeds from all 2017 Rallies 
benefit “Feeding Medina County”.                                                                                                      

    

         N 

            I-77   

 W  bvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvbvvvvvvvvvvvvvvvv St. Rt. 18  E 

   b       b 
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         S 

Chairpersons; Rich Brooks & Oliver Aiken 330-321-8881 

Competition Dir, Al Flanhofer 



Three Corvette Only PC Car Shows  

Food    Door Prizes    Music 

For questions Contact :  

Dan Gallagher, MOCC Governor       

Phone 216­926­1639 
dan@dagainctech.com     

www.midohiocorvetteclub.com 

PARTICIPANTS ARE RESPONSIBLE  FOR ANY DAMAGE CAUSED BY CANOPIES, CHAIRS, OR OTHER 

ITEMS NOT PROPERLY SECURED. No Drones.  

 

Alcoholic beverages are not permitted during NCCC events.   

CHEVROLET OF WOOSTER 

1119 W. Old Lincoln Way 

DIRECTIONS: 

From  North 

South on Route 3 to Route 30 West 

Follow US-30 W to S Columbus Rd in Wooster. Take 

the OH-3 S exit from US-30 W , Left on S Columbus, Left on 

Vanover,Left on Old Lincoln  Way,   

From Columbus 

North on I-71 to Route 30 East  

Follow US-30 E to S Columbus Rd in Wooster. Take the OH

-3 S exit from US-30 W , Left on S Columbus, Left on Vano-

ver,Left on Old Lincoln  Way,   

October 7, 2017 

Registration 10am—Noon 

Driver’s meeting at 12:30pm 

Awards at approximately 4pm 

Sanctions                                 Hosted by Mid Ohio Corvette Club 

EO-013-008, 009, EO-096-009 (North East Ohio Vette Club)         $10 for Three Events 

Free Non Judged Cruise-In  All Makes, Models & Years 

Hosted by Chevrolet of Wooster 

Chairpersons to be announced at Drivers’ 

Meeting 

mailto:dan@dagainctech.com
http://www.midohiocorvetteclub.com


The formal dedication of East Ohio Region Memorial in the 

Ohio Western Reserve National Cemetery has been         

confirmed as October 14th, 2017 at 12:00 noon.  
The itinerary for the date is: 

National Anthem sung by 12 year old Marie Dameworth  

Honor guard will advance with the colors  

Introductions by Fred DeGordon SSG Retired 

Guest speaker Major George Lemon Retired 

Guest speaker Congressman Jim Renacci 

Benediction by Father Bob Stash 

Three rifle volleys, Taps. 

Amazing Grace on Bag pipes.  

A fly over, depending on deployment.  

I promised the manager that I could get over 200 Corvettes in  

his cemeteryLets make it happen. This is your Monument. 

Channel 5 News has been called, The Ladies of Corvette  

Cleveland are working on reception at the American Legion in Wooster. 

Our Monument has been placed in the Memorial Walkway, 

 Take a trip to Rittman and view the 33,000 graves.   

This is a tribute to the many veterans for their service.  Reception is scheduled at American Legion Wooster following dedication.,   
 $20.00 per person with registration ASAP.  Make checks payable to EOR. 

Click Here to Register 

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/NCCCOnlineRegistration/Programs/Registration.php?eventId=77


As you all know, the formal 
dedication of the East Ohio 
Region Memorial in the Ohio 
Western Reserve National 
Cemetery is confirmed for 
October 14, 2017 at 12:00 pm.  

As the sponsors commitments were lost, the charge for the
reception is $20 per person and will be held at the American
Legion Wooster, 1901 Sylvan Road, Wooster, OH 44691, following
the memorial presentation (approximately 2 pm).

The meal will include:
• Chicken Marsala
• Pasta and Meatballs
• Pizza
• Salad
• Green Beans Almondine
• Rolls and butter
• Coffee and Water

We need 150 reservations for this to be guaranteed.    
Reservations must be made and payment received no later than 
September 17, 2017; NO EXCEPTIONS!  

Please make checks payable to East Ohio Region and mail to:

Peggy Stephens
54521 State Route 681

Reedsville, OH 45772‐9073



There has been a GHOST sighting   

                  the Halloween Rallye has Risen 

MEDINA CORVETTE CLUB   HALLOWEEN RALLYE FLYER 

Member N.C.C.C East Ohio Region OCTOBER 28, 2017 

Sanction #116-007    REGISTRATION OPENS AT 

        #116-008    1:00 pm CLOSES AT 3:00pm 

        #116-009    $25.00 for all 3 Rallies 

              FIRST CAR OFF 3:30 pm.  

       All times EST 

Start location Wingz Bar & Grill          1061Pearl Rd. Brunswick, Ohio 

All vehicles are welcome and are eligible for awards, only N.C.C.C. members 
driving corvettes will receive competition points. Entrants are responsible for 
knowing the rules of the N.C.C.C. and Rallye definitions. You must have a valid 
drivers and proof of insurance when registering.  

There will be awards for each of the top four vehicles in each of the 3 Rallies. 
There will also be special awards for each of the best costumes women/girls 
and men/boys.   

                                                                 

         |               |                                        N 

         |  *            |                                        

      ----------|------------- |------------ State Route 303   W                    E             

           |            | 

            Pearl Rd         I-71                                                      S 

FROM I-71 EXIT AT ST. RTE. 303 GOING WEST TO ST. RTE. 42 (PEARL RD) THEN NORTH  

THERE IS A LIMIT OF 40 CARS SO PLEASE REGISTER EARLY BY MAIL TO  

MEDINA CORVETTE CLUB 6206 CENTER RD. VALLEY CITY OH 44280   

Chairpersons Richard Brooks Oliver (Jim) Aiken  330-321-8881 





TIRETOWN
CORVETTE

CLUB
2018 neruewel appucnloN

PRIMARY MEMBER NCCC# EO.O68-

Spouse or S/O

ADDRESS

NCCC# EO-068-

CITY STATE ztP

BIRTHDATE - PRIMARY

ANNIVERSARY

PHONE NUMBERS

SPOUSE

PRIMARY SPOUSE or S/O
HOME
WORK
CELL PHONE
EMAIL

CORVETTES
YEAR
YEAR
YEAR

DUES

ryPE
TYPE
TYPE

COLOR
COLOR
COLOR

TOTAL DUES PAID

SPOUSE S/O
$ 10.00
$ 10.00
$ 20.00

DATE PAID

Return this form with your check made payable to Tiretown Corvette Club.
Bring to next meeting or send to:
Diana Bray
287 Watson St Questions Call 330-603-9346
Akron, OH 44305-3550 Email wbrayl@neo.r.com

NCCC
TTCC
TOTAL

PRIMARY
$ 25.00
$ 25.00
$ 50.00



Tiretown Corvette Club 
PO Box 331 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH  44221-0331 
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